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NOTICE1 
 
Pursuant to the “Open Public Meetings Act”, N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., the New Jersey Board of 
Public Utilities (“Board”) hereby gives notice of a Public Meeting to discuss the following item:  
 

In the Matter of the Provision of Basic Generation Service (“BGS”) 
For the Period Beginning June 1, 2021 – Docket No. ER20030190 

 
*Via Teleconference: 1 646 558 8656 – Webinar ID: 993 9199 4304 

 
The annual BGS hearing in this docket will be held on September 11, 2020 from 10:00 a.m. – 
3:00 p.m.  Please note that in the interest of public health and safety, this meeting will be 
conducted remotely.   
 
You will need to register for the meeting before attending by emailing your request to 
board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov, which must include reference to this notice and docket number. 
 
The purpose of the hearing is to take comments on the Electric Distribution Companies’ BGS 
proposal filed on July 1, 2020, as well as on any alternative BGS proposals filed by interested 
stakeholders.  The hearing will be chaired by President Joseph L. Fiordaliso. 
 
For those unfamiliar with the process, interested parties will be allowed a fixed amount of time to 
present comments, after which President Fiordaliso and Board Staff may have some clarifying 
questions.  The amount of time allotted to each speaker will be determined by the President at 
the hearing.  
 
Parties wishing to speak at the legislative type hearing should e-mail both Stacy Peterson, 
Director of Energy, at stacy.peterson@bpu.nj.gov and Ryan Moran at ryan.moran@bpu.nj.gov by 
September 4, 2020.  If you will be working from prepared comments, please email them to Director 
Peterson. 
 
Final Comments on the procurement proposals will be due on, Monday, October 5, 2020.  Final 
Comments should only be used to respond to issues raised in the Initial Comments, issues raised 
at the Legislative-type hearing or questions issued by Board staff as part of this matter. They 
should not be used to raise new issues in this proceeding. 
 
Final Comments should be filed with the Board's Secretary at 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, 
Post Office Box 350, Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350.  Written comments may also be filed with 
the Secretary of the Board via email in PDF or Word format to board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov.  
Please use the subject line “2021 BGS Final Comments” when submitting.  Commenters may 
also electronically file comments through the Board’s External Access Portal after obtaining a 
MyNewJersey Portal ID. Once you establish a MyNewJersey account, you will need an 
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authorization code, which you can request by emailing NJBPU’s IT Helpdesk at 
ITHELPDESK@bpu.nj.gov. More detailed instructions for e-Filing can be found at 
https://www.nj.gov/bpu/agenda/efiling/.  Please note that these comments may be considered 
“public documents” for purposes of the State’s Open Public Records Act.  Stakeholders may 
identify information that they wish to keep confidential by submitting them in accordance with the 
confidentiality procedures set forth in N.J.A.C. 14:1-12.3. 
 
Comments should also be sent via email to parties on the e-service list for this proceeding.  Parties 
wishing to be added to the e-service list may do so by emailing Director Peterson at 
stacy.peterson@bpu.nj.gov or Ryan Moran at ryan.moran@bpu.nj.gov. 
 
 
 
 
 
          

Aida Camacho-Welch 
Secretary of the Board 

 
Dated: September 3, 2020 
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